
Academic Policy Committee
MINUTES
09/18/13
MARK 322 – 10:00 a.m. – 11:15 a.m.
Voting Members Present: Ranjeeta Basu, (Chair, Sept-Oct), Salah Moukhlis, David Barsky 

Ex-Officio Members Present: Regina Eisenbach, Pam Bell, David McMartin, Thomas Swanger, Gerardo Gonzalez, Saul Serrano.
Members Absent: Sarah Villarreal, Talitha Martin
Guests: Lourdes Shahamiri
I. Approval of Minutes:

Minutes were approved.

II. APC Chair’s Report:
The Academic Scheduling Work Group requested an APC rep from CSM. David Barsky agreed to serve. 
III. Other Reports:
David Barsky reported from EC regarding the issue of seats for interdisciplinary studies on standing committees. We discussed it and did not see any reason for why we would need that on APC. 
Gerry Gonzalez reported that the Graduate Student Probation Policy and the policy on Academic Research Centers will be coming to APC as referral items. 
IV. Old Business
1. Policy for demonstrating English language competence for international students  

Discussion: Thomas Swanger reported that he met with Robert Carolin from the Office of International Education. Robert wants to add a minimum standard to the IELTS exam of no lower than 5.5 on the writing portion. APC discussed the possible repercussions of this action and it was decided that we needed more information on how many students will be affected by this action and some information on their academic success. 
Action: Thomas Swanger agreed to check whether such data were available. 
2. Conflict of Interest
Discussion: APC discussed that for the most part the committee did not discuss issues that were specific to any one person or department. APC did not see any potential conflict of interest and agreed that if there was discussion of any issue that could potentially benefit anyone who was on the committee they would recuse themselves from the vote.  APC felt that there should probably be some general statement to that effect across all committees.
Action: Salah Moukhlis/ David Barsky will report back to EC.
3. Dual Listing of LD and UD Courses


Discussion: APC reviewed the policy on dual listing of UD and graduate courses as a template for writing a policy on dual listing of LD and UD courses. Committee members expressed interest in having a restriction on which courses can be paired, such as, excluding pairing of 100 and 400 level courses. Also, they discussed whether students would be allowed to take both versions of the course. Also, we discussed the issue of the university graduation requirement of requiring students to take a minimum of 40 units (out of the 120 total required) that are upper-division. Would the students enrolled in the LD course number get credit toward the upper-division requirement? Members also discussed that since LD courses can be taught at the community college level, the dual listing of LDGE courses might create articulation issues. 
Action: Discussion to be continued at future meetings. Regina Eisenbach will try to get feedback from other CSU campuses as to how they deal with this issue of handling low-enrollment in upper-division courses.
Meeting was adjourned at 11:15 a.m.
Next Meeting: October 2, 2013 at 10:00 a.m. – 11:15 a.m. at MARK 322

